
tries about their actual requirements for technical assistance and
f rom a lack of the administrative machinery niecessary to handie
applications for technical assistance, let alone to draw up integrated
programmes. The Technical Assistance Administration devoted
considerable attention to the development of programmes for training
in public administration, in an eff ort to eliminate this stumbling
block to the successful operation of the whole programme. On the
other hand, more developed countries, such as Canada, had
experienced difflculty in recruiting experts who could meet the
qualifications demanded iin many of the requests made. Up until
the end of July 1951 only some $3.6 million of the amount available
for the first financial period actually was spent, although it was then
estimated that by December 31, 1951, nearly $11 million would have
been spent and most of the remainder of the contributions would
have been committed for expenditure in 1952.

It was apparent that it was necessary to re-emphasize the
principles upon which the Programme was originally based, and at
the same time perhaps to broaden the interpretation of those prin-
ciples. The sending out of highly qualified experts at the request of
receiving countries was unlikely to absorb more than a small amount
of the funds or facilities available. It was clear that the emphasis
znight better be shifted to training programmes in the receiving
countries and to the provision of demonstration units or pilot projects.
In response to the suggestions of representatives of several under-
developed countries, the Economic and Social Council asked the
9',-'h"ino1 A QktQnn(, 1Rnqrc to studv. in the liirht of the experience


